SCRUB OAK SCRAMBLERS MONTHLY NEWSLETTER



Issue #6 – February / March 2014 What's Inside:

- President's Report
- Trail Master's Report
- Vice President's Report
- Activities
- General Meeting Info
- House Committee
- Newsletter Items
- Merchandise

PRESIDENT'S REPORT, DAVE GEORGE

Hi everyone, the snow finally came with a vengeance and I hope you are enjoying it. The groomer operators have been doing a great job! We had an excellent turnout for the Winter Carnival, thank you to everyone who helped make it happen. Open houses have been well attended. We are now setting our sites on late season and preparing for the inevitable spring. Our March meeting is Irish Potluck, corned beef and vegetables will be provided. Members are encouraged to bring a bread or dessert. The annual meeting in May will be discussed shortly and we will have some answers at the March meeting. Anyone wishing to run for a position on the board should contact me as we don't have a nominating committee. We still need help with a lot of other positions also. Financial committee and secretary are most pressing. Thanks again and see you at the meeting!

TRAIL MASTER'S REPORT, DAVE CHARRETTE

Yippee...finally the winter we've been snow dancing for. As I write this they are predicting another 7" of snow here in SOS country. I hope everyone is enjoying the trails. We have gotten many kind words on our trails this year. Thank you to our crew of groomer operators and their families. This season is in full swing yet it is time to get grants submitted for our summer projects. Let's see if we can make next year even better. Happy Trails!

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT, SEAN PINARD

I don't have much for this month other than a review of the Easter Seals Ride in. A small group of us went to the ride in this year and had a blast. It was again held in Gorham NH @ Town and Country. We managed to get a good ride in on Friday up into Errol and back. The event itself went well. We managed to attend a few of the functions during the weekend including the Poker Run. We had a few winners in our group with Lisa winning 2nd in the Poker Run and Dave winning the scavenger hunt. The event raised over \$80,000.00 for Camp Sno-Mo and SOS came in 3nd with amount from a club. Great job to all. Myself, I am hoping we can once again attend and make it even bigger as a club. There were many clubs attending with large amounts of members there. The weekend was fun and relaxing. The Ride in will be @ Town and Country again next year and I am looking forward to again. I hope many more of you can attend with me or if possible maybe "ride-in" during the event. I would love to have a very strong presence from SOS next year. Too often we are not together as a club or simply doing the needed work as a club and not enjoying what we are really part of this great organization for and that is the great sport of snowmobiling. Keep a look out for information for next year's ride-in, I would love to fill a wing at the hotel with SOS members and hang our banner to show what a great group of people we are! Pictures from the Ride-in can be found on our Face Book Page.

ACTIVITIES, LISA CHARRETTE

Thank you to ALL of you who helped SUPPORT this year, 2014 Winter Carnival. We were blessed from Mother Nature with 8" of new snow and we were able to pack and groom prior to the event.

e Poker Run

Steven Nalen

Winner of Scavenger Hunt 120 points

No Winner

Door Prize 1st Place

Cody Sprouse, Three of a Kind

100 points

Kathy Poutas

2nd Place 3rd Place

Billy Allard, Pair A's Don Boulay, Pair Q's 50 points

David Morgan

Raffles

Shaws GC

Don Michalak

Boyles GC Sunny Villa GC

Don Michalak Shannon McDermott & Terry Contardo

Mountain View Station GC

Al Ward

NHSA

James Niziak

Danforth Bay GC

James Niziak

Jake's Seafood GC

Alison Costa & Stacy Poutas Kathy Poutas & Stacy Poutas

Kevin's Discount GC Yankee Smokehouse GC

James Niziak, Alison Costa, Matt Kfoury, Terry Contardo, Don Michalak,

Ellen Palma & Mark Smith

Radar Run Winners

400 Fan & Under Class

500 Fan & Under Class

1st Place - Steve Rogers

2nd Place - Catherine Niziak

1st Place – Justin Gaudreau

2nd Place – Ellen Broz

3rd Place - Steve Rogers

500 Class

600 Fan & Under Class

1st Place – Nicki Gaudreau

2nd Place - George Dore

1st Place - Justin Niziak 2nd Place - Alex Robacker

600 Class

700 & Under Class

1st Place - Wayne Delano

2nd Place - Nicky Silverstone

3rd Place - Alex Mann

1st Place - Jason Rockett 2nd Place - Rich Barker

3rd Place - Mike Emond

800 & Under Class

1000 & Under Class

1st Place – Jeremy Goodman

2nd Place - Mike Pacini

3rd Place - Dan Callahan

1st Place - Jim Goodman - highest speed 87mph

2nd Place - Wayne Delano

3rd Place - Jeremy Nowak

1200 4 Stroke & Under Class

1st Place - Kevin Costa

2nd Place - Anthony Addonizio

3rd Place - Anthony Fitzsimmons

ACTIVITIES CONT'D, LISA CHARRETTE

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR DONATIONS & SUPPORT

ALLIED INSURANCE PICARD FAMILY

BOYLE'S MARKET PINARD FAMILY

CLARK'S GRAIN STORE PROFILE POWERSPORTS

COMMUNITY MARKET & DELI QUIGLEY FAMILY

DANFORTH BAY RESORT CAMPGROUND SEBASTIAN SEPTIC

FRAZIER INSURANCE SHAW'S SUPERMARKET

JAKE'S SEAFOOD RESTAURANT SUNNY VILLA RESTAURANT

KEVIN'S DISCOUNT VALU LAND FOOD STORE

LEMIEUX FAMILY WATSON'S GENERAL STORE

YANKEE SMOKEHOUSE MILTON CAT

MOUNTAINVIEW STATION RESTAURANT NORTH COUNTRY TRACTOR

NHSA & NHSA-EASTER SEALS COMMITTEE

TOWN OF FREEDOM/NH DRED-DIVISION OF LANDS

TOWN OF FREEDOM POLICE, FIRE & RESCUE

ANONYMOUS BURGER & HOTDOG DONATER

SOS VOLUNTEERS

Upcoming Events

Movie Night – we are pleased to announce our 2nd annual Family Movie Night. Saturday, March 8th at 6:00pm at our clubhouse on Pound Road. We will be showing "Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs 2". There is a possibility of an early showing of "Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs 1" if members need to catch up, LOL!! We will have popcorn and pizza for snacks. Please let us know if you are interested in attending and we look forward to seeing you there!



Ladies Night – come join the Ladies of Scrub Oak Scramblers for Ladies Night Out at the clubhouse on March 29th at 6:00pm. Join us for a night of facial spa treatments & foot soaks by Lisa, shopping with It Works (weight loss and healthy living) with Jessie; Readings with Robin. Appetizers will be provided. Hope to all your ladies!

NASCAR - Please join us at the Club House on April 12th at 6:30pm for the NASCAR Race and bonfire. Bring an appetizer to share. Hope to see you there!





GENERAL MEETINGS

Monthly *General Meetings* are held on the THIRD Saturday of each month from October to April. Our next meeting will be March 15th. Our theme is Irish Potluck. Corned beef and vegetables will be provided. Members are encouraged to bring a bread or dessert. Dinner will begin at 6:15pm with the General Meeting immediately following.



Looking forward to seeing you!

OPEN HOUSE COMMITTEE, DONNA JONES

Open Houses will be every Saturday during the riding season (only when the trails have been deemed open by the Trail Master). We are looking for members to help with this. Please email Donna Jones @ (603) 323-7470; fredonna55@gmail.com or sosclub@sossc.com if you are interested in hosting an open house or if you would like more information. If you are unable to host but would like to help out, please consider donating a dish. A pot of chowder or soup, salad / side or dessert is always greatly appreciated. We look forward to seeing you at the clubhouse!!! And for our members' convenience, we now accept credit cards in lieu of cash.







We will be open every Saturday 11:00 – 4:00

For heat, rest, food, drinks and SOS Gear

Stop by, have a bite to eat and share a story!

This will be when trails are officialy open, however, a member can open the clubhouse if desired when trails are closed!

NEWSLETTER ITEMS, KIM FIELDING

1996 SkiDoo Formula 500. Odometer reads 4108 but engine has less than 1500 miles on it. No electric start or reverse. \$1200 or best offer. Call: 603-539-7886 or email DocMonta@aol.com.

If you are receiving this newsletter via US Postal Service and have an email address, please notify Stephen Jones @ stepj31@yahoo.com. Emailing the newsletter saves the club money!

Please forward any articles or items to sell / trade that you would like me to include in the newsletter by email at <u>jack5428@verizon.net</u>. I would need to receive these items no later than the 10th of each month for inclusion in the current month's newsletter.

MERCHANDISE

SOS merchandise is available at the Clubhouse. You can contact the website sosclub@sossc.com or scruboakscramblers@gmail.com for more info or to get info on ordering merchandise to be shipped.

OTHER NEWS

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers to be on the Bylaw Review Committee, financial committee and a secretary. If you are interested, please contact any board member for more information. Thanks.

The Board of Directors has approved printing some advertising in this newsletter for a small fee. If you would be interested in placing a business card size ad in the newsletter, please contact any board member for details (see list below).

CLUB OFFICERS

We hope you will feel free to contact any of us with questions or suggestions!

President	Dave George	781-935-4356	daveg1963@verizon.net
Vice President	Sean Pinard	603-785-4907	smpinard@roadrunner.com
Secretary	OPEN		
Treasurer	Lisa Charrette	603-539-2733	scruboakscramblers@gmail.com
Trail Master	Dave Charrette	603-539-2733	charrettefloor@aol.com
Board of Directors	Mark Bernard	603-539-6902	
	Stephen Jones, Jr.	603-986-6316	S_M.jones@yahoo.com
Activities Chair	Lisa Charrette	603-539-2733	scruboakscramblers@gmail.com
Membership Chair	Stephen Jones, Sr.	603-986-1794	stepj31@yahoo.com
Newsletter Editor	Kim Fielding	978-251-8891	jack5428@verizon.net
Web Page Editor	Dave Hayes		dhayes@hireminds.com
Merchandise	Donna Jones	603-323-7470	fredonna55@gmail.com
Open House Committee	Donna Jones	603-323-7470	fredonna55@gmail.com
Club General E-mail			sosclub@sossc.com







Ladies Night

Come Join the Ladies of Scrub Oak
Scramblers for
Ladies Might
At the Club House
March 29th at 6:00 pm

Join us at the Club House for a night of:

- Facial Spa Treatments & Foot soaks By Lisa
- Shopping with:
 - o It Works (weight loss and healthy living with Jessie)
 - o More to come @
 - o Readings with Robin
- Appetizers





Saturday March 8th @ 6:00 PM

We are proud to announce our 2nd annual Family Movie Night.

We will be showing "Cloudy with a chance of Meatballs 2" There is a possibility of an early showing of "Cloudy with a chance of Meatballs 1" if members need to catch up! LOL We will have popcorn and pizza for snacks! Please let us know if you are interested in attending and we look forward to seeing you there!







<u>Visit WWW.SOSSC.COM or www.facebook.com/pages/Scrub-Oak-Scramblers for details</u>

Scrub Oak Scramblers NASCAR Race & Bonfire!



Saturday April 12th @ 6:30 PM

Please join us at the Club House on April 12th at 6:30pm for the NASCAR Race and bonfire. Bring an appetizer to share.

Hope to see you there!

Scrub Oak Scramblers Snowmobile Club PO Box 185 Madison, NH 03849-0185 www.sossc.com





PLEASE CUT OUT AND POST ON YOUR REFRIGERATOR SOS SCHEDULE OF EVENTS



March 7-8	Swift Diamond Snodeo, Coleman State Park
March 8	Second Annual Family Movie Night at the Clubhouse; showing "Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs 2"
March 15	Irish Potluck Dinner & General Meeting
March 29	Ladies Night at the Clubhouse
April 12	Watch NASCAR at Clubhouse; Bonfire; please bring an appetizer to share; 6:30pm
April 19	Ham Potluck Dinner & General Meeting & Voting of Officers
May 17	NHSA Annual Meeting; Fireside Inn & Suites; 24 Airport Rd., W. Lebanon, NH 03784; Registration – 11:00am; Cash Lunch – 11:00am – 1:00pm; Meeting begins promptly at 1:00pm